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MAY MEETING RECAP 
 

 
 

Our May 19, 2011 meeting opened at 8:03 P.M. 
with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

I read the April meeting recap.  This was 
approved by Kevin Healion, and seconded by Bob 
Andreocci. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 

Treasurer Frank Sammon could not make the 
meeting, but he transmitted the pertinent information 
to V.P. Lanning Baron.  Lanning reported on all 
income and expenses for the past month. 

Frank reported to Lanning that he mailed a 
number of “Spotlights” to SDC national members 
who live in our vicinity in hopes that they might be 
interested in joining the Long Island Club.  

Lanning also reported on all income from 
meeting refreshments and dues.  He gave both our 
savings account and checking account balances. 

REUNION SUNDAY 
President Carl Carilli informed the members that 

he has obtained the necessary permit for us to hold 
our Reunion Sunday.  

Current Officers 2011 
 

President 
Carl Carilli 

162 Village Green Dr. Port Jefferson. Station 
 (631) 627-0626 

Carl164@optonline.net.com 
 

Vice President 
Lanning Baron 

LBaronLI@verizon.net 
 

Secretary 
Roger Price 

5 Lindron Ave, Smithtown, NY (631) 724-1382 
 

Treasurer 
Frank Sammon 

105 Ridge Ave, No. Great River, (631) 348-7681 
 

Membership Secretary 
Frank Sammon 

105 Ridge Ave, No. Great River, (631) 348-7681 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Cathy Sammon 

105 Ridge Ave, No. Great River, (631) 348-7681 
glesam@optonline.net 

MEETING INFORMATION 
 

Third Thursday of every month 
7:30 p.m. 

Community Room 
Marjorie Post Park 

Massapequa 
 

New members welcome! 

Next Meeting: 
Thursday, June 16th at 7:30 p.m. 

Marjorie Post Park Community Room 
 



 

We were in agreement that we would not have 
vendors at our show.  This is in accordance with our 
meet permit. 

 
AWARDS: 
Tom Portesy told us that we will have 1st place 

awards for all Studebaker Classes and 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 
place awards for the Orphan Class.  There will also 
be a “Best in Show” award for Studebakers and 
Orphans.  Kevin Healion has been in touch with Bill 
Glass regarding the purchase of the needed awards. 

Carl stressed the need for us to get sponsors for 
the awards at $40 each.  Each award will have a 
sticker on back with the name of a sponsor.  Each 
person who gets a sponsor should relay that 
information to Kevin Healion. 

Sal Palmeri and Lanning Baron agreed to arrive 
early at the Reunion Sunday to set up the show signs 
at the appropriate spots, including the entrance to 
Marjorie Post Park.  

 
WEBSITE 

We had a discussion pertaining to our new 
website.  Cathy Sammon emailed the format of our 
website to those of us who use a computer.  There 
were a number of questions that came up in the 
discussion.  I will relay those questions to Cathy. 
 
GOOD & WELFARE 

We all wish Bob Andreocci a speedy recovery 
following his upcoming surgery. 

50/50 was won by Lanning Baron, who, in turn, 
donated his winnings back to the club. 
Our meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Roger A. Price, Recording Secretary 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 
 

 
 
 
 I am happy to announce that as this issue of the 
Spotlight is underway, the new chapter website is 
now live!  There was a lot of discussion and back-

and-forth in determining what to put up there and 
how to display it.  I think the website looks great.  
The developers created a beautiful page that will 
surely generate increased interest in the club and its 
activities. 
 During the development stages, a test website 
was created and the link sent out to members to 
preview prior to the May meeting.  Based on the 
feedback and questions from that review stage, some 
changes and corrections were made, and then I 
populated the site with some more photo galleries 
and newsletters and we were ready to go live.   
 The website is ours to maintain, so we can keep it 
updated with news and ongoing events and make sure 
that it meets the needs of the club.  I’ve pasted a 
screen shot of the webpage on the next page.  The 
next few paragraphs provide a bit of information 
about each of the tabs. 
 The page opens on the Home page, which 
provides an overview of the club and a filmstrip of 
some of our cars.  I will be able to change the photos 
in the filmstrip periodically so that the page can 
always have something fresh on it. 
 The “About Us” tab tells a bit about the original 
founding members of both the Studebaker Drivers 
Club itself, and the original Long Island chapter.  It’s 
interesting to note that a few of the original chapter 
members are still active today.  Way to go! 
 The “Events” tab takes you to our calendar of 
events, which we can use to post information about 
club activities, or even other shows or cruise-ins that 
we want to participate in.  I’m still a bit green at it, 
but we will be able to link flyers and even maps to 
the events to make them easier for folks to sign up for 
and attend. 
 The “Gallery” tab is the place where our photo 
galleries will be stored.  As we get more and more of 
these, they will probably be archived by year so that 
the main page doesn’t get cluttered. 
 The “Join Us” tab will be the means to new 
people to join the club and sign up as a registered 
user.  Once they have become a paid-up member, 
they will be able to access the members-only area of 
the web page. 
 The “Newsletters” tab will be the archive of the 
Spotlight, so that old issues are available.  Again, 
these will be archived in folders by year as more and 
more are posted. 
 The “Forum” tab provides a place for forums and 
discussions on various topics, classified 
advertisements, tech tips, and other chapter or car-



 

related information.  The forums will be viewable by 
anyone who accesses the website, but only members 
will be able to post to them. 
 Access the site by going to the following URL: 
www.longisland-sdc.com.   

  

We’ll be collecting feedback on the site and any 
requested improvements as more people get on 
and check it out in the coming weeks.  
 Enjoy browsing the site, and be sure to let us 
know your thoughts about it! 

 

 
TECH TIPS 

 
 

Bell Crank Repair 
Reprinted from the Heart of Ohio Chapter 
Newsletter, and Beach Cities Inland Empire 
Chapter Sparkplug, February 2010 
 
If you notice excessive play in your steering wheel, 
this could be caused by several things.  One of the  

 
most common causes is play in the bell crank 
assembly.  Either bearings are worn or the pinch bolt 
is loose.  How you determine this is to have someone 
move the steering wheel back and forth while another 
person looks underneath the car and watches the bell 
crank assembly.  If it is worn, you can actually see 
the up and down movement.  It’s a common problem 
that the bearings are worn out because putting grease 
in the fitting in this unit is commonly overlooked.  To 
repair this, you must remove the bell crank assembly 
and replace the bearings and/or the bell crank shaft.  
Parts are available from any Studebaker parts 
supplier.  The repair of this unit is listed in the 
Studebaker shop manual under “steering linkage.” 

 



 

LONG ISLAND CHAPTER STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB  
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  
�
 

NAME: 
  

Birthday (Mo/Day): 
 

 

SPOUSE: 
  

Birthday (Mo/Day): 
 

 

ADDRESS: 
  

Anniversary (Mo/Day):  
 

 

PHONE: 
  

CELL:  
 

 

E-MAIL: 
   

STUDEBAKERS OWNED: 
 

 

YEAR 
 

MODEL 
 

BODY STYLE 
   

   

   

To join or renew your membership, mail completed membership form, with membership fee payable to 
“LI Chapter SDC” to Frank Sammon, 105 Ridge Avenue, No. Great River, NY 11722-3430   

DUES: Join January – June $15.00; July – December $10.00 

NOTE: YOU MUST BE A MEMBER OF THE SDC TO JOIN A LOC AL CHAPTER.  

 
 
 

 
 

 


